NEWTOWN COMMISSION ON AGING
Regular Meeting — held via Zoom
Monday, March 15, 2021
Called to order at 3:00pm

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY THE COMMISSION ON AGING

Present Via Teleconference: Barbara Bloom, Anna Wiedemann, Larry Passaro, Ruby Ryles, Cris
Carvalho Fadus, Joanne Albanesi, Lia Levitt, Claire Theune, Curt Symes, LeReine Frampton, Anne

Rothstein
Absent: Bob Edwards
Also Present Via Teleconference: Director of Human Services Natalie Jackson, Kaki Taylor from

C.H. Booth Library

Public Comment — K. Taylor, from the Library reported that they have expanded their hours again and
books on wheels has become more popular

Minutes — B. Bloom moved to approve the minutes from the February 22, 2021 meeting. C. Thuene
seconded. all in favor.

REPORTS

Chair Report (Attachment A)— A. Weidemann announced that B. Edwards has resigned from the COA.

Vice Chair, Grant — A. Rothstein is looking into AARP to see if that will cover any of the lunch
program. She asked how much money is needed. N. Jackson will work up an estimate. C. Symes
questioned if the grants will dry up moving forward? A. Rothstein replied that she does not think that
will be the case. Grants are separate from budgets and many companies have foundations so they cannot
roll up and go away.

Director of Human Services update —N. Jackson reviewed her report (Attachment B). They did run
their membership numbers, 401 are residents and 36 out of town for a total of 437 members.

First Selectman update — None

Treasurers Report (Aitachment C) — It is the same as last month, no deposit or expenses.
J. Albanese moved to approve the treasurer’s report for audit. B. Bloom seconded, all in favor.

Update on Social Justice, Kindness and Racism: Reviewed his presentation (Attachment D). L.Levitt
suggested that members look at biocinewtown on Instagram which is all Newtown run by Newtown
kids. It shows the inequality, and racism in the school system.

Member comments — L. Levitt announced that the Alzheimer’s Associated of CT is having their
conference from April 7 to 9, 2021. On April 9", there is a free caregiver of Alzheimer’s conference
that maybe useful to caregivers.



L. Passaro advised anyone who had unemployment wait another week to file. They have now made
$10,200 of unemployment tax free but the software out there has not been updated.

Having no further business, L. Passaro moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:02pm. B. Bloom seconded,
all in favor.

Respectfully submitted
Arlene Miles, Clerk

Attachments: Chair Report, Report from Human Services Director, Treasurers Report, Presentation on
Newtown Concerns about Social Justice, Race, Diversity, Equity-Equality, Inclusion and Kindness
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COA Chair Report March 15, 2021

PLEASE NOTE THE TIME CHANGE FOR THIS MONTH — WE WILL BEGIN AT 4PM. THIS IS WHY THIS
MONDAY’S MEETING IS BEING CALLED A SPECIAL MEETING.

Il let Larry talk more on this, but we are not pursuing calls to businesses until things have begun to
reopen and establishments are more secure.

I'had my first shot, thanks to Natalie Jackson and Donna Culbert. |signed up on VAMS and the town
website when it was announced that 55 and over would be eligible. Everyone who called me raving
about how well this was being run, was not wrong. It was outstanding! | am hopeful that with these
clinics moving along, it won’t be long before the Senior Center can reopen with limited attendance. And
with the weather finally warming up, there’s hope for outdoor programs!

Curt Symes will do a short presentation regarding Social Justice, Kindness and Racism. | reached out to
Doug Lord who said they are offering educational programs and are encouraging people to learn about
and discuss issues that are important. It's a step, he hopes that will help foster conversations so that

Newtown can become less divisive about this issue and all issues. Constructive discussion is important

to learning.

I’'m attaching the link for the Legislative Council public hearing to hear voter comments on the 2021-
2022 Annual Budget of the Town of Newtown.

https://www.newtown-ct.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif3546/f/agendas/Ic_agenda_public_hearing_03-17-
21.pdf

If you have time, stop by the Senior Center this Saturday, March 13th. The talented crafters have
another pop up boutique from 8am-2pm. They will have St. Patrick’s, Easter and spring themed items.

And don’t forget daylight savings is this weekend. We “spring” ahead an hour. I'm looking forward to
the days getting longer and especially getting warmer!

Stay well everyone, Anna
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Department of Human Services

Supporting a high quality of life for the Newtown community through services, programs and information that promote
mental, physical and social well-being.

Commission on Aging Report: March 15, 2021

Efforts to vaccinate our senior community continue at the Senior Center. To date, over 2,000 vaccines have been
administered in Town. According to ct.gov, 99.45% of Newtown residents 75+ have received the vaccine and 75.1%
of that population statewide have received at least the first dose. On March 22 the State opens eligibility to individuals
45 to 54. The Human Services team continues to be an initial point of access for support to seniors who need
assistance registering for the vaccine, or have questions about the process.

Newtown Human Services continues to work with the Health District to be the clinic site for our senior residents. We
hope to continue be the vaccine site until we reach residents through age 55. The town’s rollout began with our oldest
residents, 100+ and we continue to work our down our list of residents who have preregistered. Last week we
scheduled residents ages 63+. As we continue to reach out directly to preregistered residents by phone to schedule
we are finding that a significant portion of our seniors have found opportunities to receive the vaccine at a site out of
Town through VAMS. In effort to vaccinate the community as quickly as possible we continue to encourage residents
to utilize VAMS.

At this time all in-house programs continue to be on hold to allow for clinics. All Health & Wellness classes and
socialization groups are continuing via Zoom. Our COVID curbside lunch program on Mondays and Wednesdays also
continues with our new partnership with Whitsons Culinary Group. Per a call with WCAAA last week, funding for meals
may resume in April or May. We will be exploring the option of returning to CW Resources as well as the potential to
utilize funding in a way that allows us to continue with Whitsons. As we learn more | will continue to share information
on this.

| am thrilled to share that this afternoon | will be joining representatives from Newtown Helping Hands to present a
check to FAITH Food Pantry for 100% of remaining funds raised through this effort at the start of the pandemic. This
last disbursement of monies, in the amount of $6,496.21, to FAITH will assist in the continued relief of essential food
in Newtown. Newtown Helping Hands was a successful cooperation between partnered groups, restaurants, and
volunteers. Keep as eye out for an upcoming article in the Bee, highlighting:

= Restaurants involved

= Organizations involved

= Estimated # of volunteers

= Estimated community service hours

= Total grocery shopping deliveries

- Total monies raised / # of donors

= Total meals distributed to families and frontline healthcare workers at Newtown Rehab.

= Special food drive collection sponsored by WIN

A huge thank you to the Senior Center crafters! They made several hundred dollars to benefit the Senior Center at
their Pop-up Boutiques over the past 2 weekends at the Community Center!

Respectfully submitted,
Natalie

Natalie Jackson, LCSW
Director, Newtown Human Services
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